
Dear Friends of Bayview United Church,  
 

The magical season of Advent and Christmas is upon us.  I  
delight in seeing the dazzling Christmas lights that illumine the 
homes in my neighbourhood.  The lights remind me of Jesus 
who is the Light of the world.  He was born at a time when the 
world was in darkness.  The Romans were oppressing the  
Jewish people.  God sent Jesus to be a light and a beacon of 
hope.  It is that same light and hope that we need more than 
ever in our world today.   
 

People feel disillusioned by political leaders.  As was the experience of the Hebrews 
in Jesusô day, people today want to be treated with fairness, justice, respect, and  
honesty.  I believe that Christmas represents the light that we are all searching for in 
our lives.  For us as Christians, Jesus is the light that shows 
the way.  Other people have their own sources of inspiration.  
Ultimately we are all seeking the light of hope, peace, joy and 
love.      
        
This Advent Season, I am looking forward to all of our special 
services as we prepare to celebrate the birth of Christ among 
us on December 25

th
.  All of our Advent and Christmas  

services are listed in the Newsletter.  I hope you and your 
family will be able to join in our Advent and Christmas  
adventure.   
 
May the spirit of Christ warm your hearts and shine brightly in 
your lives today and always.  Wishing you a blessed 2017! 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year,    
Rev. Cindy 
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Chair of  Council  

 

 

In September we celebrated the 2
nd
 Anniversary 

of Bayview United with the band Spirit.calm 
providing joyful music followed by a delicious 
lunch prepared by Ian James Catering and  
desserts served from an onsite ice cream truck. It 
was a wonderful day for all in attendance! 
 
The Worship Team continues to support and  
improve the technology in the sanctuary. The TV 
monitor at the front of the church allows members 
and guests seated in the chancel to view what the 
congregation sees on the large screen.  A  
dedicated computer was also purchased for the 
sanctuary that simplifies the AV setup on Sunday 
mornings. We are still experiencing glitches where 
some slides scramble or delete words and we 
working to fix that issue with further software  
upgrades. We are grateful to Brian Kai for his  
expertise in all of these technical challenges.  
 
On behalf of Council, we wish you and yours a blessed Christmas season! 
Carol 

Spirit.calm  

Rev. Cindy 
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Ongoing:   

* Lion's Club:  We 

collect used eye 

glasses to support the 

Lions Club Sight 

Program, which 

supports teams of 

doctors who operate 

volunteer eye clinics in 

many countries. 

* Leprosy Mission 

Canada:  Please save 

used stamps leaving 

about a 1/4 inch 

border. 

* Lansing Food Bank:  

The food bank would 

appreciate                 

non-perishable food 

items, and other 

necessities.  Some of 

the much needed items 

are baby food, rice, 

canned black beans, 

canned fish, tea, 

coffee, cooking oil, 

dishwashing and 

laundry soap, toilet 

paper and diapers. 

* Eva's Place:  Please 

place toiletries in the 

Eva's Place box in the 

narthex. 

 Community and Global Partnership Report  

Our Sunday School children, Timothy and Richard Takasaki, 

Kelly Sumiya and their parents participated in the Terry Fox 

Walk for Cancer Research and raised $889.00. 

 

On October 23, we served Stone Soup to celebrate World Food 

Day.  Everyone contributed a cup of vegetables to add to the 

stock and the result was a delicious pot of hot soup.  Proceeds 

($409.50) were forwarded to the Lansing Food Bank. 

 

Starting in mid-November until December 18th, we will be  

accepting cash donations or cheques made out to Bayview 

United Church marked Japanese Social Services Holiday 

Drive. Your contribution will help the disadvantaged in our own 

community. 

 

On Sunday, November 20th, Mission Sunday, our guest  

speaker was Joanne Murray-Ormandy, Assistant Director of 

Philanthropy at North York Hospital.  Joanne spoke on  

Phillips House, a leading-edge outpatient mental health care 

facility for women, children and youth.  Phillips House has been 

selected as our White Gift project. 

 

Thank you for your on-going support. 

Team members:  Mickey Kaneko, Grace Omoto, Ken Koyama, 

Sanae Fukushima, Kaz Shikaze, Dianne Domelle,  

Amy Nagahara and Irene  Kagawa. 

Special Anniversaries: 

August 20, 2016             50th Anniversary    Beth and Harry Matsugu 

September 05, 2016        1st Anniversary     Dee Dee Yatabe and Brian Kai 

September 15, 2016        10th Anniversary   Ruth and Robert Graham 

September 22, 2016       65th Anniversary    Shirley and Byron Tanaka 



Womenõs Fellowship Circle 

Submitted by Eiko Watanabe 
 
The first general meeting of the WFC was held 
on Sunday, November 13, 2016 with over thirty 
persons attending.  The meeting was  
co-ordinated by Noby Matsugu and Joan  
Bennett.   The meeting began with a warm  
welcome by Noby.   
 
Janice Cermak introduced Jack and Joan, noting 
the huge change in photography from the simple 
box camera that many of us remember to the  
digital versions of today.  The Bennetts took full 
advantage of the changes, learning with each 
new technological improvement, and over the 
years honed their skills to a high degree.  The 
result is a style of their own, transforming  
individual pictures into photo essays that distill 
the essence of a place and time.  If a picture is worth a thousand words, then Jack and Joanôs 
presentation is more than a million beautiful words. 
 
Jack thanked Brian Kai for his help and expertise.  Then Jack introduced the photo essays with 
background music.  Firstly, a little bit of Venice, showing the famous gondolas and canals,  
architecture and artwork, palaces, etc. followed by maps of Iles-de-la-Madeleine, in the Gulf of St. 
Lawrence with a land area of 205 sq.km.  Though close to P.E.I. and Nova Scotia, the islands form 
part of the province of Quebec.  The photos captured breathtaking scenery of white sand and red 
cliffs, clams, lobsters, lobster traps, wild flowers, i.e. Lupins, local art galleries and studios.  Then on 
to Castlerigg Stone Circle in Northern England, showing 50 large stone circles and landscapes with 
sheep, etc.  Every year thousands of people come to draw and take pictures of the stones, built in 
3000 BC, which is one of the oldest stone circles.  Many of us have not travelled to these  
interesting places.  Lastly, Tonquin Beach on the west coast of Vancouver Island, near Tofino, with 
sandy beaches (where some of our CJUC people lived or are familiar with the area). 
 

Kay Oiye thanked both Jack and Joan for their 
expertise in capturing our interest with awe and 
wonderment.  She said that today we learned a 
lot through their skillful photographs of natural 
beauty which left us with a sense of calmness 
and peacefulness.  Kay then presented them with 
a token of our appreciation. 
 
Naomi reiterated a ñno nuts policyò.  The kitchen 
has a new large stainless steel refrigerator and it 
is to be used by our church only.   The other, 
white refrigerator is shared by the tenants i.e. 
Kumon and A.A.  Team leaders of the weekly  
coffee service are reminded to use the hose from 
the new faucet to fill the coffee and tea urns.  

Marie Cruz and Naomi Takasaki 

Jack and Joan Bennett   



Please refrain from using toothpicks, plastic stir sticks and spoons as there are plenty of stainless 
steel spoons in the drawers.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Reminder:  the Daybreak at Momiji, on Saturday, February 11, 2017, co-ordinated by Ruby Shikaze/
Rev. Cindy Cooper/Janice Cermak.  Details to follow. 
 
The next general meeting is slated for Sunday, March 5

th
, 2017 with co-ordinators Louise Nagano, 

Madeline Sakamoto and Kathi Saito. 
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CHURCH DIRECTORY CHANGES  

 
If you know of any changes or corrections, please contact the Church Administrator, Mary 

Leone at 416-447-5941 or office@bayviewunitedchurch.ca  Thank you.  
 

 

 

 

mailto:office@bayviewunitedchurch.ca

